
 
CITY OF SAN ANTONIO 

OFFICE OF COUNCILMEMBER MANNY PELÁEZ 
INTERDEPARTMENTAL MEMORANDUM 

 
 

TO:  Debbie Racca-Sittre 
 
FROM: Councilman Manny Pelaez, District 8 
 
COPIES TO:  Nancy Cano, Melinda Uriegas, Aurora Perkins 

 
SUBJECT: Appointment to Transportation Advisory Board 
 
DATE:  November 1, 2021  

 
I would like to appoint the following person to the Transportation Advisory Board *: 
 
Javier Tristan * 
 
The application of this individual is on file with the Office of the City Clerk. 
 
 
 
 
 
         

Manny Peláez 
     City Council District 8 

 
 
 


